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December 22, 2022 

Mr. Gregory Ochs 
Director, Central Region 
Office of Pipeline Safety  
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
901 Locust Street, Suite 480 
Kansas City, MO 64106 

RE:  CPF 3-2022-074-CAO - ITEM 2 - OPERATING PRESSURE RESTRICTION  

Mr. Ochs, 

TC Energy, on behalf of its subsidiary, TC Oil Pipeline Operations, Inc., has received the Corrective Action 
Order CPF 3-2022-0074-CAO dated December 8th, 2022. In accordance with the CAO Item 2(b) Operating 
Pressure Restriction, requires that within 15 days of receipt of the CAO, TC Oil must provide the Director 
the actual operating pressures of each pump station on the Affected Segment at the time of failure and 
the reduced pressure restriction set-points at these same locations. In response, the operating pressure 
at Steele City Pump Station at the time of the failure was 1153 psig. The reduced pressure setting at Steele 
City Pump Station is now 923 psig.  

 
   

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I can be reached via email or at . 

 

Director, TC Energy Regulatory Compliance – PHMSA Relations 

elizabeth.webb
Text Box
TC Energy's Redactions

elizabeth.webb
Text Box
TC Energy's Redactions

elizabeth.webb
Text Box
TC Energy's Redactions

elizabeth.webb
Text Box
TC Energy's Redactions




